BURTONWOOD & WESTBROOK PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held at the Kingswood Community Centre, Westbrook, on 
Wednesday, 18th February 2015 at 7.30 pm
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*



K Burgess (L) 
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*



J Higham (L)
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*



R Harrison M.B.E. (L)

Callands

*
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Callands





S Krizanac (LD) 


Callands

*



Bob MacLaren (IND)

Callands


*



M Smith (LD)



Old Hall 





(Co-opted 16/10/12)

*



A Guthrie (L) 


Westbrook

*



J Guthrie (L) 



Westbrook





M Thorpe (IND)


Westbrook




 

(Co-opted 16/05/12)




*
Denotes Councillor present at Council

Also present
E Burgess – Deputy Clerk


PCSO Colin Blanchard

PCSO Sophie Davis


Inspector Chris Atkins

C68
Apologies
Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor T O’Neill and M Thorpe. 
C69
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interest were received.

C70
Community / Policing Issues 

Burtonwood
PCSO Colin Blanchard reported on issues in Burtonwood.  Patrols had been increased around Old Alder Lane with regard to sexual activity.  Residents in Collins Green were concerned regarding speeding issues, PCSO Blanchard planned to use the speed gun and the traffic speed sign.  There were also a total of 16 HGV motor offences, an attempted car break- in on Colne Road and a theft of push bike on OMEGA.  


PCSO Blanchard enquired whether there would be funding for a bike for him to use when on duty in the Village enabling him to get around quicker.  It would be marked up and kept in the library and it was 

Resolved by the Council that PSCO Blanchard provide a quotation for the provision of a cycle

Councillor K Burgess reported that concerns had been raised regarding speeding along Lumber Lane and Fir Tree Lane.  PCSO Colin Blanchard was to ask for the mobile speed equipment to be situated there.


Councillor K Burgess reported on youths over the age of 11 years playing and congregating on the park on Chapel Lane as it was intimidating the younger ones playing there.  

Councillor K Burgess asked if he could get funding in place to provide a mobile skateboard park would the Police and PCSOs be able to attend.  PSCO Blanchard agreed as long as there was plenty of notice.


Callands & Westbrook
PCSO Sophie Davies reported on Callands & Westbrook issues.  The recent anti- social behavior at the Cinema where youths were hanging around had been dealt with.


It was also reported that there had been anti-social behavior incidents at Callands Primary School.


PCSO Sophie Davies reported that there are big issues with parents parking on the double yellow lines outside St Philips Primary school, she had visited this site on morning patrol on a number of occasions.  It was noted that she would also be attending school to talk to the children about safe crossing of the roads.


Councillor B Long reported that east of Grant Close behind Gulliver’s World it looked like there are youths gathering and drinking from the number of empty cans and bottles left.  PCSO Davies agreed to visit this site and also perhaps monitor Asda to see if any youths/gangs were buying alcohol from there.

Police Inspector Chris Atkins introduced himself and gave a brief background.  


It was reported that when PCSO Davies leaves the role of PCSO to become a Police Officer in March it was queried if her role would be covered, it was noted that Inspector Atkins reported that there were currently new PCSO’s in training, one of which will be a replacement for Sophie.  


It was noted that any further concerns regarding policing issues should be forwarded to the Warrington West email address with a copy to Inspector Chris Atkins for information and to make sure responses were gained.


PCSO Colin Blanchard, PCSO Sophie Davies and Inspector Chris Atkins left the meeting.

C71
Minutes of the Previous Meeting (19 November 2014 & 21 January 2015)


The minutes from the meeting held on 19 November 2014 were read and approved as a correct and true record.

The minutes from the meeting held on 21 January 2015 were read and approved as a correct and true record.
C72
Matters Arising

Nil
C73
Report of the Finance Sub-Committee (18 February 2015)
The Chairman reported verbally on the Finance Sub-Committee meeting attended by himself, Councillor J Joyce, A Guthrie, B MacLaren.  
Resolved that the following recommendations of the Finance Sub- Committee be adopted as resolution of the Council.
C72.1
Apologies

It was noted that apologies for absence had been received from Councillor A Abbey.
C72.2
Code of Conduct - Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interest were received.

C72.3
Applications for Grant
An application had been received from Councillor K Burgess to provide a mobile skate / ramp park for a day in the spring / summer months for the children of both Burtonwood and Westbrook.  
This grant was discussed and an amount of £500 was agreed.
C72.4
Accounts Approved for Payment (Chairman using delegated powers between meetings (January / February 2015)


Nil

C72.5
Accounts Requiring Payment (February 2015)

Chairs Expenses – Bereavement Flowers 


£    15.00

Relief Caretaker Kingswood (Feb 2015) 



£    60.00

Royal Mail Freepost Top Up 




£    50.00

Clerks Expenses – Staples 




£    84.87
Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that all payments be made

C72.6
Monthly Accounts & Bank Reconciliation (January 2015)
The Clerk had produced a report detailing the payments and receipts account for the month of January 2015 and it was

Recommended by the Finance Sub-Committee that the report be accepted     

C72.7
Kingswood Community Centre


Nil 
C72.8
Pavillion Centre
Nil
C72.9
Play Area Pavillion
Orders for repairs and renewals had been placed.  A further site visit would take place prior to the work commencing. 
C72.10Play Area – Collins Green
Orders for repairs and renewals had been placed.  A further site visit would take place prior to the work commencing. 
C72.11Play Area Inspections

Nil. 
C72.12Fir Tree Lane – Community Ground
Nil.
.

C72.13Pitches
It was reported that the football pitches have been rolled and an order placed to have all pitches verti drained.

C72.14Quotations Received

It was reported that the Clerk was awaiting a quotation to have the trees at the back of the Co-op cut back.


C72.15Policy Review – Application for Grant
The Finance Sub-Committee discussed and made amendments to the policy.  It was agreed to make the amendments and re-distribute to all at the next meeting of Council. 

C72.16Any Other Urgent Business

Nil 
C73
Report of the Planning Sub Committee 18 February 2015
C73.1
Apologies

Apologies for absence had been received from Councillor J Guthrie and J Higham. 

C73.2
Declarations of Interest

It was noted that no declarations of interest had been received. 

C73.3 Documents Received

0 General Item of Correspondence 

4 Domestic Planning Application


9 Non Domestic Planning Applications

0 Prior Notification under Schedule 2, Part 24 of the Town and Country Planning – (General Permitted Development Order) 1995 (1)

0 Notice of Withdrawal of Planning Application

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Granted

0 Notice of Decision – Permission Refused

0 Notice of Certificate of Lawful Use 

0 Notice of Permitted Development

0 Notice of Decision – Approved

0 The Planning Inspectorate

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Informal Hearing

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Written Representation

0 Notice of Appeal By Way of Public Inquiry
4 Enforcement Notices Closed 

 Enforcement Noticed Opened 
2 WBC Development Control Agenda

2 WBC Cat D Listing

0 Ward List

Recommended by the Planning Sub-Committee that the documents received be noted 

It was noted that Asda have put in an application for a click and collect canopy which would sacrifice 8 car parking spaces.  


Councillor B Long gave an update on the proposed Lidl Store being built in town. 

Councillor R Harrison enquired if there had been any recent planning applications submitted or the reason why some trees had been felled over the footpath near Gulliver’s World and it was 

Recommended by the Planning Sub-committee that the Clerk invites Julie Dalton to a future meeting of Council 
C74
Correspondence 
1. Cheshire Fire Authority – Draft Five Year Plan Strategy 

2. SLCC – NEC Meeting and Reports 28/01/14

3. Police – New Officer for Westbrook

4. Health and Wellbeing Strategy

5. Cllr B Long - Planning Application 2015/25119 – 62 Tasman Close

6. Cllr B Long – Parish Boundary – Parish Maps

7. WBC – Licensing Policy Statement- Draft

8. Wigan Infrastructure Levy – Draft Charging Schedule

9. Burtonwood and Winwick Community Notes

10. WBC – Electoral Cycle Consultation

11. Police and Crime Commissioner – Meeting with Parish Council Reps

12. WBC – Westbrook Community Meeting

13. WBC – Electoral Cycle Consultation

14. WBC – Older Peoples Grant Programme

15. Police – Contact Details for Inspector Chris Adkins

16. WBC – February Neighbourhoods Bulletin 

17. Email – complaint in relation to HGV’s travelling through the village
Resolved by the Council that the above documents received be noted 

C75
Burtonwood Reports / Updates
Councillor K Burgess reported that the lights at Junction 8 only let 4 cars out before changing.  This was making traffic build up on Charon Way.
Counciillor J Higham queried if the cameras near the sandwich shop where up and working.  
Councillor J Joyce reported on recent briefing sessions at the Borough Council in relation to child exploitation and it was

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk request that a similar presentation be prepared for the Parish Council at a future meeting
C76
Callands
Councillor R Harrison reported that attendees at the monthly Callands Parish Surgery had tailed off and he was looking at other routes to engage with the Community.
Councillor M Harrison reported on the new Sankey Hub and the Cromwell Corridor and queried if the Parish Council knew what was happening to this side of Westbrook and the Community.  The lack of consultation was a grave concern and that there were no plans in place to speak to local Parish Councils and it was 

Resolved by Council that the Clerk writes to Live Wire and ask for a presentation on the consultation of these changes and queries the Borough Council’s vision and plans for Westbrook.
Councillor R Harrison reported that Asda had a new manager and an initial meeting has been set up between himself, Councillor M Harrison and the new manager.

Councillor S Krizanac reported on the signing and priority at the top of Newbridge and Newbrough Road causing problems.  Councillor S Krizanac would follow this up.
C77
Wesbrook Reports / Updates
Councillor A Guthrie reported on the revised date for the Litter Pick which is was 28th February 2015. 
C78
Old Hall

Nil.
C79
Any Other Urgent Business  
Councillor J Joyce reported that the Elm Tree had now been knocked down and the site left and it was

Resolved by the Council that the Clerk write to the Owner of the land (Bill Middlehurst) to request his future plans for the site
Councillor R Harrison reported that the West Board meeting had seen a presentation regarding the Warrington West train station and the new electricity route.  
The meeting closed at 8.45pm. 

Signed as a true record……..…………….



                                                                                      Cllr K Burgess
 Chairman

        18 March 2015
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